# BOARD BRIEFS

# March 29, 2022 - SPECIAL MEETING

## Resignation of Licensed Staff

As recommended the board accepted the resignation of the following licensed staff:

- i) Clint Simmons, third grade teacher at UV
- ii) Michelle Goossen, AG teacher and FFA advisor at BHS
- iii) Sheila Berridge, principal at PCE

### Resignation of Classified Staff

As recommended the board accepted the resignation of the following classified staff:

- i) Janie Steckline, food service at PHMS
- ii) Michael Hill, learning lab paraprofessional at BHS
- iii) Kristine McCall, custodian at BGS
- iv) Russ Robinson, bus driver

# Resignation of Supplemental Staff

As recommended the board accepted the resignation of the following supplemental staff:

- i) Amy Fluck, diving coach at BHS
- ii) Matt Babcock, assistant boys basketball coach at BHS

#### Transfer of Staff

As recommended the board approved the transfer of the following staff:

- i) Bernetta Burkhart, from preschool teacher at UV to 2nd grade teacher at UV
- ii) Julie Rumbaugh, from preschool teacher at UV and PCE to full-time preschool at UV
- iii) Misha Scott, from cooks assistant at PHMS to baker at PHMS

# Employment of Licensed Staff

As recommended the Board approved the employment of the following licensed staff:

- i) Jenna Kimble, 3rd grade teacher at UV
- ii) Kenzee Biddle, 2nd grade teacher at PCE

# Employment of Supplemental Staff

As recommended the board approved the employment of Anna Woods,  $\frac{1}{2}$  time assistant softball coach at BHS.

# Memorandum of Understanding - Wichita Public Schools

As recommended the board approved the memorandum of understanding with Wichita Public Schools to provide transportation for our student(s) to and from the Kansas School of the Blind and Kansas School of the Deaf in Kansas City. We currently have one student attend the School of the Blind.

#### New Job Descriptions

As recommended the board approved the following job descriptions:

- i) Driver (Car ONLY)
- ii) Summer School Teacher
- iii) Steam Camp Teacher

# Board work Session - Strategic Planning and Goal Setting

Dr. Britton Hart, KASB representative, met with the board to review board operational roles and to discuss district priorities.

The next Board meeting will be held April 11, 2022 at 6:00 pm.